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Having their cake and eating it
Well it came as a shock but no surprise when I saw the front page of Cyprus Today last week; it seems the Government are considering introducing amendments to the new Estate Agency Act.  It is less than one month ago when the front page of the paper said at least twenty eight firms of estate agents faced the axe for not meeting the requirements of the Law which came into effect on January 2nd, with a further twenty nine firms waiting to hear whether they could continue trading.

We were all led to believe that this new Act was being brought in to ensure Estate Agents clean up their act and the easily identifiable rogue agents be put out of business.  So what has happened?  Well as usual it looks as though we are back to square one – the Act is going to be watered down and those agents who are facing the axe have been given a reprieve, but why?  Well the truth is coming out now isn’t it?  I don’t think these rules were to protect the unsuspecting purchaser but more to protect those in the business creating a ‘closed shop’ for estate agents not allowing foreigners, even Brits who have experience in estate agency and to date have provided a good service here, to continue trading.  The Act was packaged differently of course and was sold to us foreigners on the basis things would improve, but what have us foreigners seen?

A list of registered estate agents that you are not allowed to copy or distribute was published in January.  Many of the names on the list are of individuals and are not recognisable as to which estate agency they refer.  We are led to believe that further names of registered estate agents have been added to the list but have since been informed that the Government, the Property Information Office, nor the Estate Agents Union is prepared to publish a new list.  A fiasco would be too polite a word to use to describe the situation.  It seems the only way to find out if a company is registered is to go to the estate agents themselves and ask to see their certification, but remember we live on a pirate island – it is then suggested we contact the Estate Agents Union to make sure it isn’t a fake!  It cannot be that difficult to police, surely a published list that is distributed everywhere, clearly stating the firm’s name rather than the registered individual, everyone would then have a very clear idea of the bona-fide estate agents.  The lack of a list being readily available when one would be so simple to produce gives cause for concern – why is it being made so difficult for potential buyers to find out which firms to go to?
The next thing I wonder about is whether all the registered estate agents are acting in accordance with the new Laws, they are under an obligation before marketing the property to do searches so that buyers do not fall into the same traps many of us have fallen into before.  Only yesterday I was talking to old clients who tell me that one of the properties on their development is being marketed by a supposedly registered estate agent, even though the development is mortgaged to the hilt.  I thought this was one of the practices that was going to be stamped out to protect the innocent purchaser.

The Estate Agency Act certainly needs amendment but what is being proposed is loosening the rules and regulations rather than tightening them.  We were led to believe that this Act was the first step towards better protection for prospective purchasers but it doesn’t look as though this is going to be the case. The Construction Contractors Union is fighting for amendments to allow the top three grades of builders to sell their own homes without having to become members of the Estate Agents Union and without having to meet other criteria laid out in the Law, such as insurance bonding.  Has anyone any idea of who the top three grades of builders are?
There is a move by the Estate Agents Union to end the requirement for Lawyers to be involved in property sales. I never thought they were!  I was gullible enough to sign a sales contract prepared by an estate agent, which wasn’t worth the paper it was written on, but there again neither are many of those prepared by the legal profession here.  The Lawyer I was introduced to by the estate agent, who did little if anything other than submit my application for Permission to Purchase, was unbeknown to me at the time acting for both parties.  I was contacted this week by a distressed purchaser who coincidentally had been introduced to the same Lawyer and it has now come to light that he acts for her builder as well – even having the cheek to turn up to site meetings in the builder’s car!   What hope does she have of resolving her difficulties?  I think none unless she finds another Lawyer.  Safety nets have supposedly always been in place to stop this kind of malpractice but it is still happening and I think will continue to happen until the rogues are taken to task. Let’s hope the Homebuyers Pressure Group has greater success in sorting out Lawyers’ bad practices by whatever means available than they have had so far with their liaisons with the Government.  It must be extremely disappointing after all their hard work that all they get is promises but little constructive action. 
So far what have purchasers seen from the new Act? It looks to be very little, although many have received bombshells finding their properties are mortgaged to the hilt and presently with no recompense, we have been made to pay Stamp Duty up front with little additional protection afforded as I understand the Specific Performance protection available is only indirect in that the owner of the land is not in a position to sell it on to a third party.
So far as the property sector is concerned, with the backpedalling now taking place, they are able to continue without change to their working practices and it will be interesting to see if any are hauled over the coals following any complaints. Otherwise, as I see it, those involved in the property business are putting pressure on the Government to weaken the Act, they want their cake and to eat it and all the unsuspecting foreign purchasers may be left with are a few crumbs. 
